
May 18, 2017
Robert Booth
112 Hawthorne Drive

Pleasant Hill, CA 94523

Re:
Use Permit and Development Plan Permit PLN 15-0069 Appeal, 0 Santa Barbara Road –  Pleasant Hill Baseball Association (PHBA) Utility Building
Dear Mr. Booth,
On May 15, 2017, the City Council continued your appeal of the Planning Commission’s denial of Use Permit and Development Plan Permit PLN 15-0069 to June 19, 2017 pending the submittal of revised plans/information that address the Council’s comments/direction below:  
(1) The City Council requested that you consider the Council’s comments and bring back revisions to the proposed plans for Alternative Site No. 1 with further measures to address the neighbors’ concerns, which may include, but are not limited to: (a) increased setbacks, (b) further consideration of reduction of the structure’s mass and height, (c) additional landscape between the building and the residents to the north, and (d) design/siting features to minimize potential security, noise and traffic safety concerns (i.e. placement of the building, installation of lighting/security cameras, fencing, etc.).  
Revised plans and related information should be submitted to the Planning Division no later than June 5, 2017 for consideration at the June 19, 2017 City Council meeting. If you need additional time to address the City Council’s direction, please let us know and we can discuss alternative hearing dates with you.  Also, please note that the revised plans for the building and landscaping do not need to include all final design and construction details at this time.  The plans need to accurately depict the revised location, setbacks, tree removals, building dimensions and height, retaining wall height, landscaped areas, and any required modifications to the parking lot.  If you are going to propose additional security measures (e.g. lighting, cameras, alarms, monitoring, etc.) or operational restrictions (e.g. days/hours of use, noise attenuation measures and/or other modifications to reduce the noise level of the gators and/or any other equipment, etc.), you can include a written description of those measures with your resubmittal

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at (925) 671-5206.

Sincerely,

Jeff Olsen

Associate Planner

Attachment
CC:
Michelle Lacey, 147 Gregory Lane, Pleasant Hill, CA 94523

Roberta Avenue residents
